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20mph advisory speed Limit zones outside of schools

A programme to implement advisory 20 miles per hour speed limits outside schools in the next 2 years was announced by Council Leader Councillor David Fothergill at Full Council on 19 February. This information sheet provides more information about how this project will be delivered.  

The aim of this programme is to have lower traffic speeds outside of our schools and safer school travel for children. This will be achieved through the implementation of advisory 20mph zones, using the sign shown to the right, which will be placed on the approaches to schools without existing provision. This type of scheme is relatively easy to implement, their purpose is fully understood and well respected by the local community and the travelling public.
Flashing lights alert drivers to a hazard in the road ahead. The lights normally flash at school opening and closing times - this increases the visibility of the school signs to drivers when children are most likely to be using the road. 
Speed limits can be perceived to be the answer to safer roads, however a speed limit itself does not raise awareness of the need for drivers to take additional care on the road outside of a school at start and finish times. Our experience shows that the presence of advisory 20mph when lights flash signs can be more effective at alerting drivers of the presence of children walking and cycling to school. Importantly, the school will control the specific times when the signs will be in operation. 
There are some schools already within formal 20 mile per hour speed limits or zones, so the advisory ones may not be appropriate. In such circumstances these areas will be reviewed to consider whether there is an opportunity to refresh signage or other measures to reinforce the 20mph limits.  
The schools have been assessed and prioritised for implementation that considers injury collision records, traffic speeds and road hierarchy. An implementation programme will be developed and shared. It is worth noting that the flashing lights cannot be used near traffic signals, or zebra crossings as this can cause confusion or distraction. 

As the implementation programme is developed, the proposals as outlined above will be progressed and discussed with the relevant County Councillor, the school and parish/town councils prior to the signs being implemented.   We will also consider other traffic management issues outside schools if appropriate. In support of this initiative, officers will be working with schools on other road safety interventions such as offering Bikeability and road safety education. We will also consider how the advisory speed limit schemes can assist in the delivery of the Government’s advice on promoting active travel.
We are working towards delivering the first signs on-site in the summer of 2020 and it is anticipated that delivery will be completed by April 2022. Although the development work of the project is continuing, the current Covid-19 situation is likely to affect the planning for our delivery programme, so updates will be provided as this becomes clearer.
	For more information please contact: 


	Name: Andrew Pledge
Email: TrafficManagement@somerset.gov.uk
Telephone: Due to the current situation with staff working from home, please contact us via the above email address 
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